
 
 

NEXT CLUB 
MEETINGS 
 

Green Square Community Hall   
3 Joynton Avenue 
Zetland 
 
7pm Tuesday  9 December 2014 
Lee will give a short talk on accent 
plants. Special Christmas raffle. Use 
your imagination by decorating a 
bonsai as a theme or simply 
decorate for Christmas. 
 
No SCBC meeting in January 2015 
 
7pm Tuesday  10 February 2015 
We will let you know what activities 
will be on early next year. 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

�� 0432 461 025�
�

� info@sydneycitybonsai.org.au  
�

�  sydneycitybonsai.org.au 
 

��  PO Box 486 
                  Summerhill  NSW  2130 
 

COMMITTEE 
Patron  Dorothy Koreshoff 

President  Bryan 

Vice President  Sue 

Secretary  tba 

Treasurer  Chris 

Newsletter Editor  Roslyn 

Librarian  Naomi & Les 

Catering  Philip 

Committee  Lee, Naomi & Tony 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Full Membership $40.00 
Concession $25.00         
Family $55.00 
Pensioner $25.00     

 

SCBC wishes to thank Sydney City 
Council for their continued support 
for our club by providing the hall at 
a reduced rate. 

Welcome to the December Newsletter 
 

December Meeting   
 

·  Lee will do a short talk on accent plants. 
·  Bring in a plant in a Xmas or any theme decoration for club bonsai 

display. (e.g. - themes: tea-bags hanging from branches = tea 
tree; hands hanging from branches = palm tree).   

·  Bring in a plate of goodies to share at our Christmas meeting. 

 

 

In this issue: 

 

·  Shinichi Nakajima styles group Elm at AABC/BCI convention – page 2-3 

·  Handy Hints for Summer from Illawarra Bonsai Society- page 4 

·  Snippets from November SCBC meeting & Trees with Character – page 5 

·  Bonsai Events Calendar 

Special Christmas raffle: 
 

 
 

Zelkova 

 
 

4 mini black pines 
 

A chance to get a tree grown from seed in 1979 and needing only refinement 
training to become an outstanding bonsai. 
 

Zelkova is a deciduous tree that develops fine ramifications and is almost more 
beautiful in winter than summer.  Here’s your chance to get a tree worth several 
hundred dollars for some $5 raffle tickets.  Don’t miss this opportunity to add a 
significant bonsai to your collection. 
 

In addition in the regular raffle this month are 4 mini black pines in training. As 
they thicken and develop each can be a striking mini or shohin bonsai. 
 

Come to the Christmas meeting prepared to buy some special and normal raffle 
tickets to win these lovely trees. 
 

 

  



 

SHINICHI NAKAJIMA STYLES GROUP ELM AT AABC/BCI CONFERENCE 

 

 
Shinichi Nakajima styles group Elm on rock  
 

At the 2014 AABC Convention for his second demonstration 
international bonsai expert Shinichi Nakajima began with 
mature corky bark Chinese elms and a large sandstone slab. 
 
His aim was to make a group setting on the slab.  
 

 
 

Mr Nakajima felt the slab was a bit small for  
the trees provided. 

 

 
 

 
 

In order to use this type of slab it is necessary to affix  
fasteners or make holes. You can use  

Builders Blog, Gorrilla Glue or Knead-it Aquatic. 
 
When using a slab like this you have to be careful where you 
place the trees. The right side was thin so you have to 
create a support underneath and not plant any trees over 
the thin area to avoid breaking the slab. 
 
 

 
It is necessary to have different sized trees. It is better to have 
imperfect trees for forest plantings. On one subject there is no 
branch on one side so the second tree will slide close to the first. 
 

 
 

Tree on left is the has two long lower branches making it 
difficult to group the plants close together.  

 
The first tree is the largest but it is better not to have such a big 
branch as this one has. It is better to get rid of all the major 
branches. When cutting big branches you need to seal. If you 
don’t have anything to use you can use chewing gum but a 
professional product is better. Mr Nakajima used the ink from a 
Japanese calligraphy pen. It is environmentally friendly and has an 
antibacterial agent in it.  
 
Mr Nakajima gets his calligraphy stick from a good Japanese 
bonsai nursery. You can also use the ink stone and just make it 
thicker than you would use for writing. Only good Japanese ink 
can be used to be assured of the anti-bacterial element and 
environmental friendliness. 
 
When arranging a group setting the long branches need to be 
shortened first and make the remaining branches as flat as 
possible. The plant tries to grow upwards so the small branches 
growing upwards have to be removed.   
 
You always need to consider using the better branches so wiring 
can be minimized. Wiring presents a burden to the tree so the less 
wiring the better it is for the tree. (Loud applause from the 
audience). 
 
In the apex there were three big branches. One needs to be 
retained and the others removed, otherwise it will look like a hat. 
 
There were two large lower branches on tree number one but at 
this stage both are being left until the trees are planted and they 
can be assessed again. 
 
The soil was removed to reveal the nebari and care must be taken 
so the roots are not damaged. Mr Nakajima used a bamboo tool 
so he didn’t damage the roots and then used a metal rake for the 
sides.  
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GROUP ELM STYLING BY SHINICHI continued 

 

Nakajima styles Elm group continued from p2. 
 
Ideally, the year before creating a setting, root prune and repot 
each tree so the roots redevelop before the actual planting. Use 
a smaller pot to confine the roots. If the trees are small combine 
two in a small pot so they can grow together. You can create 
two tree and three tree groups. The end result will look more 
natural. 
 
Mr Nakajima use copper wire to affix the trees. With aluminium 
the tree will put too much load on the wire and it could break so 
copper is better. Use long wire. Use fasteners glued to the rock 
surface since holes in the rock could crumble over time. It is 
always very important to secure trees to a slab – otherwise they 
could be blown off. 
 
Sandstone is too soft and it could break eventually. It is better to 
use a harder type of rock. If this group is going to survive for a 
long time it is better to have a more solid slab and not use 
sandstone. Granite is more desirable but it is much harder to 
find this material. 
 
PLANTING:  
 
Put a thin layer of soil on the surface and once you have 
established a good arrangement for the trees, wire the first onto 
the rock. Trim the roots as close to the tree as possible to 
minimize the size of the rootball. Position the trees and again 
adjust the rootballs if necessary to get the trees in position. 
 

 
 

Mr Nakajima showing the minimization of the rootball size 
 
The next thing to do is to put in the soil. Make sure there is no 
vacant space between the roots. In any replanting you must 
make sure there is no empty space between the roots. If you 
leave empty spaces the larger roots can grow even bigger. If 
you touch the soil and your finger goes down you have to work 
in more soil. 
 
Wiring and trimming is like going to hairdresser. Planting and 
repotting is like doing major surgery to a human. If you do these 
steps correctly the tree will survive and grow well.  
 

 
Taking care of roots and repotting are two very important tasks 
in doing bonsai. Root systems are worked on at certain times; 
trimming and wiring can be done at any time. 
 
Once the soil is okay then put a layer of muck over the 
surface. Muck is generally made of powder clay and Kiwi Peat 
with % proportions 50/50, 60/40, 70/30 depending on what you 
are using it for.  
 
Wiring and trimming is like going to the hairdresser. Planting 
and repotting is like doing major surgery to a human. If you do 
these steps correctly the tree will survive and grow well. 
 
Then moss is applied. It is not easy to put moss on in a nice 
manner. Put it in water, squeeze some water out and pat if 
firmly into the muck. 
 
FINAL TRIMMING & STYLING: If the areas are too dense 
branches have to be removed. The silhouette can now be 
established and the setting’s final form in the first styling can 
be achieved. When small branches are reduced they are done 
so with their future development in mind so he cut back to 
buds. 
 
Mr Nakajima made a hook in one end of a wire; hooked it 
around a lower branch and fastened it to the higher branch 
once he had moved the branch to a more horizontal position. 
He explained that his is easier than trying to wire branches and 
running interference with branches from a neighbouring tree. 
 
At the end of the demonstration there were still some long 
branches. Later these can be reduced. 
 
Mr Nakajima’s image of this slab is like an island or hill and the 
lower part of the rock is a pond. A tree is leaning over the 
pond. The main elm has two suckers which will be allowed to 
develop. Mr Nakajima sees these suckers as the next 
generation. 
 
Why didn’t he use some smaller trees to get more depth? He 
used the two suckers instead of smaller trees because of the 
relative small size of the slab. 
 

 
 

Group Elm setting by Mr Nakajima 
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HANDY HINTS FOR SUMMER FROM ILLAWARRA BONSAI SOCIETY 

 

Handy hints for summer (from November edition of Illawarra 
Bonsai Society) 
 

·  Keep trimming back any long branches on deciduous 
and evergreen trees – elms, maples, olives, 
clerodendrums, hawthorns, gingkos, flowering quince, 
wisterias, mulberries, all the buxus varieties, etc. 
Obviously if you need these long branches to thicken up 
to produce a new branch then you must let these grow 
to reach the thickness you require and then prune. 
 

·  If you have crepe myrtle bonsais remember to stop 
pruning on the 1st December or thereabouts to ensure 
you get a good crop of flowers in late summer. 
 

·  Do not prune pomegranates at all until after flowering 
and when the small fruits have started to develop. Just 
clean out surplus branchlets to allow the fruit to develop. 
 

·  Stop pruning azaleas and camellias late January to 
early February to ensure that the developing flower 
buds are not cut off. You will only be disappointed if you 
don’t get a lovely flower display in winter/spring. 
 

·  Cuttings of a lot of evergreens can be taken in late 
January/February when the new spring growth has 
hardened off. Put a few cuttings in a 6 inch pot in well 
drained potting mix and then place the pot in a sheltered 
warm position.  
 

·  Keep juniper foliage open (especially on the apex) to 
allow the sun to reach all the lower branches. Check the 
foliage for webbing spiders and mite infestations and 
this will allow for good air circulation to keep the tree 
healthy. Pests can be controlled with a system spray 
like Confidor. Always clean away the foliage on the 
underside of all branches – this will add instant age to 
the tree. 
 

·  In mid-late January to early February cut all long 
candles on black and red pines. Completely cut them off 
and leaving only 2-3mm to help stimulate new buds at 
this cutting point which will result in much smaller 
needles later on in the season. 
 

·  Keep cutting back the growing branches on all figs back 
to 2 leaves on each branch and this will help with the 
ramification and to push the growth back down along to 
the bare branches (if any). Keep doing this up until at 
least late January after which growth starts to slow 
down. 

 

·  Spray Confidor or another systemic insecticide to eliminate 
any insect infestations. 
 

·  Place delicate trees like maples (Japanese and Tridents) and 
some azaleas into a semi-shaded position during the intense 
hot days of summer. The maples can also be defoliated in late 
December to produce much smaller leaves. Only defoliate if 
the tree has been periodically fed. If it is not healthy it will 
struggle to put out new leaves. This applies to all trees that 
get defoliated – to regenerate and not stress the tree it must 
be very healthy to start off with. 
 

·  To get our trees ready for bonsai shows such as the Royal 
Easter Show in April or Illawarra Bonsai Society’s show in 
May next year it is essential that during the holidays to 
remember to WATER, FEED, WEED and PRUNE constantly. 
You need to take advantage of this growing season to 
produce healthy trees with good ramification to make them 
look like little old trees. It is not much use working on your 
trees a few weeks before the show as you will not get the 
results needed to produce a good tree that deserves to be put 
on display. This applies to all trees – exotics and natives. 
 

·  HINT – If you water your trees with a hose, allow the water to 
run a while to get rid of any heated up water that is in the 
hose that may have been lying out in the sun. You don’t want 
to ‘cook’ your trees! 

Holiday Watering!! 
 

“Its holiday season and we will be busy with family 
gatherings, the excitement of young children with 
their presents and special places to visit for 
holidays. There is only one thing to remember 
though – you may be on holidays BUT your trees 
aren’t!! They still need your undivided attention or 
that of a trusted friend or family member to at least 
keep them well watered over the hot summer days.  
 

Watering is the most important thing that they need 
and can’t do without, so you either have to instruct 
your ‘waterer’ on how to water properly or 
alternatively leave them in the hands of another 
bonsai friend to look after them or to visit your 
house to check on them. Another solution is to 
leave them, if you only have a few, at a bonsai 
nursery for ‘baby-sitting’ which is very 
inexpensive.” 

Brenda Parker, President of Illawarra Bonsai Society  
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SCBC November meeting and Trees with Character 

 

Snippets from November club meeting 
 

Australian Natives 
 
Last month Lee gave a short talk on natives including when to trim, 
root prune and tips on watering and fertilising Australian natives. 
Below is a picture of Lee’s Melaleuca linariifolia "Snow in Summer" 
in the process of being pruned in mid-November of this year. 
 

 
 

Pruning – finding the bonsai in the bush 
 
Weird & Wonderful  
 

 
 

Chris’s weird and wonderful fig 
 
 

Sue’s fig defoliated in October 
 

 
 

 
Sue’s fig is now producing new leaves after complete 

defoliation at the October SCBC meeting. 
 

 

Trees with character 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A true bonsai in nature! 

 

 
 
Holding On: This rock formation is called chapel rock, The tree you see 

on the rock is only kept alive by the root bridge on the left. Amazing. 
 

 
 

The Angel Oak, Beloved Charleston Landmark. Thought to be the oldest 
Oak in North America, if not the World at over 1500 years old.  
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BONSAI EVENTS CALENDAR 

 

 
Viva la difference! 
 
Clothes make the man and a pot can make a bonsai. 
A chunky mini olive has taken 3 years to decide to grow. It’s not 
fantastic but it is very fat and quite small and will be under 15 cm 
when fully styled. 
 
 

This spring it had come along far enough to come out of the 
growing pot and into a bonsai pot and while this pot is quite nice 
neither the pot nor the olive look anything other than boring 
together. 
 

 

Olive moved from training pot to bonsai pot 
 

The soft roundness of the pot curves mimics the contours of the 
trunk rather too much. And yes, the pot is a bit deep but the tree 
still has to grow a decent crown and growing room was wanted. 

 

 

 

When did you ever see 
So much sweet beauty as when fine rain falls 
On that small tree 
And saturates your brick back garden walls 
 

excerpt from ‘The Japanese Maple’ by Clive James 
 

 
 

If you can, it is well worth the time and effort to go  
to the 2015 AABC National Convention  

 

 
BONSAI EVENTS CALENDAR 

 

Date  Event  Details  

2-3 May, 2015 Illawarra Bonsai Annual Show 
(Autumn) 

Sutherland District Trade Union Club (Tradies), Kingsway, Gymea 

15-18 May, 2015 Bonsai – A growing Art. 28th Australian 
National Bonsai Convention 

The Hotel Grand Chancellor Adelaide on Hindley. 65 Hindley St, Adelaide 

 

 


